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Good Afternoon, its 1:00 pm. This is Radio Miraya News with Susan Dokolo.
The Headlines

· The security situation is back to normal after killings in Chukudun town of Eastern Equatoria State
· Head of UNMISS urges political leaders to compromise for peace
· UN Special Representative on Sexual Violence calls for more media coverage on sexual violence related crimes
The security situation in Chukudum town of Budi County in Eastern Equatoria state is back to normal, a day after three people, including an SPLA soldier, were killed in a rampage.

About three people were killed on Tuesday after SPLA soldiers exchanged gunfire with a group of armed persons in the town of Chukudun.
Clement Laku Chichim, the state Minister of Information, says the Camp 15 SPLA commander has demobilized the soldiers and confined them in the barracks.

People who fled to the mountains have been asked to return to their homes. 

Chichim: Eyewitnesses told the local media that about 30 homes were also torched down. State Governor Louis Lobong is expected to visit the town later today.
The head of the UN Mission in South Sudan, UNMISS, Ellen Margrethe Loej, has called on the South Sudanese political leaders to make the necessary compromises for peace.

Tens of thousands of people have been killed and nearly two million others have fled their homes since the conflict between government and rebel forces began in December 2013.

The SRSG told a news conference in Juba that that progress on the peace talks was taking longer than hoped for.
Loej: “Progress on the peace talks sponsored by the Inter-governmental Authority on Development (IGAD) appears to take longer than we had all hoped and prayed for and which we believe the people and the citizens of South Sudan deserve. I would therefore like to use this opportunity once again to call on the South Sudanese political leaders to make the necessary compromises for peace.”
Ms Loej said the mission will continue to support the implementation of the cessation of hostilities agreement.
Meanwhile, Dr Luka Biong, a political analyst, has asked the faith-based organizations to support the ongoing peace process.

Speaking to Radio Miraya, Biong said there is an urgent need to enhance support to the negotiating parties at the peace talks.

He urged the church leaders to provide guidance and counsel on how the powers between the president and the prime minister can be apportioned, without tilting the progress achieved so far.
Biong: “I will charge our church leaders to really support the parties in this particular time, in this brief period of time, so that they come up with a certain wisdom, so that it can help us to agree on how to apportion the power between the prime minister and the president. I am so hopeful that if they continue in the same spirit I think we are going to see peace very soon.”

Peace talks were adjourned for 10 days to pave way for consultations on the power sharing between the president and the prime minister.

The talks are expected to resume on 16 October.

Journalists in South Sudan have been urged to prioritize coverage of crimes of sexual violence in the ongoing conflict.

The call by the Special Representative of the Secretary-General on Sexual Violence in Conflict, Zainab Bangura, came during a meeting with members of AMDISS and the Union of Journalists of South Sudan this morning.
Bangura told the media leadership that impunity for sexual violence must end.

Led by Alfred Taban, the editor-in-chief of Juba Monitor newspaper, the journalists said that difficulties in accessing police records makes reporting sexual violence in South Sudan a difficult task. 

Taban: “ The journalists said the culture of impunity is very big so the journalists face so many problems when they have tried to cover sexual violence against women. And many of the government officials are not really interested in resolving this. And they don’t feel that the journalists have a role to play in that. Getting access to information about rape or violence from the police is not easy. The police are not willing to share their records with any person, including journalists, and so a lot of these records are inaccessible to journalists.”

President Salva Kiir has allocated Rumbek University additional space so that the university can accommodate more students at the Faculty of Economics and Social Studies.

Professor Monywir Deng Monytoc, the Academic Registrar at Rumbek University, says the new space formerly occupied by the South Sudan Logistics offices, is expected to accommodate 350 students. 

Monytoc: “When we were given this place that was formerly South Sudan Logistics, when it was given to the university by the president, we thought of trying to get accommodation for our students because this problem has been very big problem, especially in this situation of insecurity. Our students are living in the villages, Malakia, Akuac and all these places, which are insecure.”

Meanwhile, Rumbek University of Science & Technology says the new academic year will begin on Monday 13 October.

President Salva Kiir has arrived in Uganda to attend the Northern Corridor Project summit.

The summit is also being attended by Presidents Paul Kagame of Rwanda, Kenya’s Vice-President William Ruto and Uganda’s President Yoweri Museveni.

Today, President Kiir will join his counterparts to launch the construction of the Standard Gauge Railway.

The railway is part of the Northern Corridor Projects, involving South Sudan, Uganda, Rwanda, and Kenya.

The other projects in the pipeline include the development of a joint oil refinery, establishment of information communication and technology networks, power generation capacity, commodity exchange, and establishing a single customs territory, defense, peace and security cooperation and airspace management.

President Kiir is also expected to attend Uganda’s national independence celebrations, at Kololo independence grounds on Thursday. 

In regional news 
Kenyan President Uhuru Kenyatta is due to appear before the UN-backed International Criminal Court in The Hague, in the Netherlands.
President Kenyatta becomes the first sitting head of state to appear before the chamber today.

He faces charges of crimes against humanity in connection with post-election violence in Kenya in 2007 and 2008.
The ICC says President Kenyatta is allegedly criminally responsible as an indirect co-perpetrator of murder, deportation, rape, persecution and other inhumane acts.
The violence left more than 1,100 people dead and forced 600,000 to flee their homes.

And in sports 
Malakia FC leads the league table by 38 points after a 2-1 victory over Nassir team last evening at Juba Football Stadium.

In Kuajok, Warrap State, Salam FC won its match against Hureia FC by 3 goals to nil.

Results from the ongoing basketball championship show that Nimra Talata team beat Nassir by 54 – 47 points on Tuesday.
To end the news, the main stories once again.

· The security situation is back to normal after killings in Chukudun Town of Eastern Equatoria State

· Head of UNMISS urges political leaders to compromise for peace
· UN Special Representative on Sexual Violence calls for more media coverage on crimes of sexual violence
You have been listening to Radio Miraya News. I am Susan Dokolo.
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